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 Ms. Miles thanked the administrators and teachers for supporting these programs and that the DeAnza program is a 
model for programs throughout the country.  She further said that she and Mr. Medrano attended an ITA program’s 
graduation ceremony this summer.  These essential programs provide students with a career path, work experience, 
services hours and leads to many job opportunities.   

 Mr. Thurmond offered congratulations to the students, teachers, and their parents.  He said he thought these students 
were very smart in making the choice to investigate a career before they have to make the decision.  He talked about 
the pressure to make decisions without the opportunity to investigate and learn by doing.  He commended all of the 
students. 

 President Kronenberg said that Pinole Valley’s Lighthouse Designation makes them a leader in  one of the most 
important education ventures in California.  She offered congratulations to the teachers and students for their success 
and looked forward to more involvement. 

 Ms. Vuong said she was happy to learn about these academies and that similar programs would be beneficial to 
students at Hercules High. 

 
D.2 Report Update 2009-10 – Food Service Department 

 Mr. Fay introduced Ms. Barbara Jellison, Food Services Director, who provided a report on accomplishments for last 
year.  She spoke about supporting the nutritional needs of the students of the District with breakfast, lunch and 
summer lunch programs. 

  
 Public Comment: 
 None 
 
 Board Comment:   
 Mr. Thurmond thanked Ms. Jellison for her presentation and also thanked her for speaking to the Youth Commission 

last year.  He complimented the Food Services staff on serving an enormous amount of meals.  He asked about 
students coming to school hungry as an issue leading to truancy.  Ms. Jellison spoke about the difficulty of a child 
approaching an adult to let them know they are hungry.  She spoke about ongoing training for staff at school sites and 
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ballot.  Ms. Miles said that the Board wants to be as proactive as possible to address issues with community input.  
Ms. Gamba spoke about the loss of federal ARRA funding at the end of this school year, continued efforts to stabilize, 
and look at the costs of components as the District transitions into 2011-2012. 

 
D.4 Standing Reports 
  
 Bayside Council of PTAs.  Christina Slamon provided two announcements:  the Reflections and Art contest, with the 

theme “ Together We Can,” and the general meeting of the 32 nd District PTA on October 25 in Concord, where new 
officer training will be held.  She added that Bayside Councils of PTA has 
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as a response from the Food Services division.  Mr. Medrano spoke about vendors delivering food products to 
campuses.  President Kronenberg suggested that this be agendized for  discussion at the November 17 meeting.   
 

F. ACTION ITEMS  
  
F.1  Approve the following reclassification, revised job descriptions:  Campus Security Officer - II , 
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Ms. Whitney Vuong thanked the Board for the opportunity to serve at the meeting. 
 

J. THE NEXT SCHEDULED BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING  
 Lovonya DeJean Middle School –  November 3, 2010 
 
K. ADJOURNMENT  
 President Kronenberg adjourned the meeting at 9:21 PM. 

 
Motion vote count order:  Yes-No-Abstain-Absent 
 
BH:dh 
 
 
 

AAM 
Approved 11-3-10 
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